

Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Annual Parish meeting held in Chorley Village Hall on Monday 18th April 2017 at 7.30pm.

Guest speaker:  Mr Ben Walker, Marketing and Engagement Manager, Connecting Shropshire, Shropshire Council who will give an update on the Fibre Optic Broadband provision in the parish.
Attendance: 17 signed the sheet (copy attached)

01.
Apologies:
Mark Evans, Adele Millington, Katie Jones, Dave Rix, Gwilym Butler,  David Young, Chris and Clare Tibbits, Brian Hamilton-Russell, Sue and Alan Vincent.

02. Chairman introduced Mr Ben Walker who gave an interesting presentation on the Broadband provision in the parish.

Ben explained that the aim was to get as much fibre optic to as many people as possible.

BT Openreach have the contract but broadband is open to any internet provider.

A copy of the presentation is attached.

Ben Answered questions from the floor and explained that he would be happy to answer any queries if parishioners contacted him via telephone or email.

Chairman thanked Ben for attending the meeting.

03.
Minutes of last meeting – April 18th 2016:
The minutes had been circulated with the agenda and it was RESOLVED to sign these as a true record.

04.
Matters arising from minutes:
None.

05.
Chairman’s Annual Report:
Chairman, Cllr Hazel Barratt gave her report as per the newsletter:

This year we have once again been fortunate to retain a full Council and I wish to thank all my fellow Councillors for their time and hard work over the year. Parish Councillors receive no remuneration or expenses, we know only too well how time is a rare commodity with most people having full time jobs and families, so giving up valuable time to serve their community is admirable.

As a Council we are extremely fortunate to have Freda Morris as our Clerk one of the most highly qualified Clerks in the County and this year we celebrate Freda’s 30th year with the Parish Council. When I took over as Chairman, Brian Hamilton-Russell told me I would have no problems as Freda was an extremely competent and passionate Clerk, and that without Freda the Council would have folded years ago, it’s as a result of Freda’s hard work and genuine love of the Parish that we are still here and thriving. I am sure you all join me in thanking Freda for all her hard work and the untold amount of unpaid work Freda gives to this Parish.

Not so much potholes this year but road closures have caused problems. At times I know there have been difficulties, but with so many single track roads and poor visibility closure is the only option. Ringway, the contractors haven’t always made life easy on more than one occasion failing to give the correct signage and often working to a timetable that neither Freda  nor the highways were aware of, but the results are very welcome and work is still ongoing, thank you Freda.

This year we have seen more public participation at our meetings usually as a result of planning applications and though on all occasions we have forwarded your views to the planning authority we haven’t received the result you would have hoped for. We welcome and need your participation, the results of what we do affect all of us, as I write there is a movement to make the Planners listen to the concerns of the local Community, we await the outcome.

What does happen to our signposts? Those of you who have attended the meetings will be familiar with Parish Problems and most months we have problems with delinquent signposts, pointing the wrong way, signs sliding down the posts or being attacked by rampant vegetation. We are in the process of refurbishing many of the finger posts, so if you should ever notice an errant post do let Freda know, these posts are a very useful guide for strangers to the area.

We do need your help with LITTER, whilst the rest of the Country is busy Cleaning-up-Britain for the Queen’s Birthday we do need to take part.  If we could all look at the immediate area around our homes, businesses, fields etc it would be a great start.

We continue to look for a decent sized play area; if you know or have something suitable please let Freda know.

I look forward to seeing more of you at our meetings, if only to check on how we spend your hard earned cash!

06.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:
Both reports attached. 

Chairman thanked both Unitary Councillors for their hard work for the parish.

07.
Organisation reports:

a) Stottesdon School Governors:

As Mrs Katie Jones, Head teacher had tendered her apologies for the meeting Dr Matt Home (Chair of Governors) gave a brief update on the plans for Stottesdon School.

b) WI:
Report attached.

c) Playgroup:
Report attached.

d) Chorley Village Hall:

This report was as per the newsletter – attached.

e) Parish Watch:
Brian Hamilton-Russell asked everyone present to be vigilant and if anything suspicious is seen to contact Police and in particular any registration numbers should be taken.

f) South Wheatland Archive Group (SWAG):

Rosemary Abbiss reported that 4 of the original members of the group are left and that there is approximately £1000 to spend in the community.

g) Stotty Strolls/P3 Group:

Report attached.

h) Nightingale Nurses:

Rosemary Abbiss explained this fund and that help is there if required by anyone.



i)  Stottesdon/Sidbury Church;
Report attached.

j) Chorley Chapel:
no report.
k) Chorley Show:
Report as per the newsletter – attached.

l) Willowdene/Lengthsman Scheme:
Dr Matt Home confirmed that Willowdene is involved in a rehab programme with the Criminal Justice Service and gave brief details.

Dave Walker operates the Lengthsman Scheme and confirmed that they clear drains/gullies/flytipping/litter/gritting/clearing snow from footpaths and school/clean and reposition signs posts/grass and hedge trimming and any work required as requested from the PC.
Dave confirmed that some road signs have been hit several times and would like any input from parishioners as to who is responsible (contact Madge Shineton/Clerk with details).

It was pointed out that it would be helpful if Willowdene had some tubs of tarmac to fill in some of the potholes.

08.
Parish problems:
No problems raised.

09.
Chairman’s closing comments:
Chairman closed the meeting by thanking all representatives for giving their organisation reports which proved that we have a vibrant community and that we should all work on the village amenities.

Chairman asked everyone to join together with a glass of wine and refreshments and in particular to celebrate the Clerk’s 30 years service.

10.
Date of next meeting:

 April 25th - Parish Council meeting, 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall,
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30pm.

Signed:  Chairman




Date:
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